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A meeting of the Walpole Historical Commission was held on January 5, 2017 at the Walpole 
Town Hall, Room 116. 
 
The following members were in attendance: 
Samuel D. Obar, Regular Member, Chair  
Christine M. Cochrane, Regular Member, Vice Chair 
Mark G. Almeda, Regular Member 
George B. Ransom, Regular Member 
Roger F. Turner, Jr., Regular Member  
Melissa Totten, Associate Member 
 
The following members were not in attendance: 
Kathleen A Birtwell, Associate Member 
 
The following guests were in attendance: 
Katrina Margolis, Reporter - Hometown Weekly 
Timothy Higgins, 1034 East Street  
Frederick Giandomenico, Attorney - 1034 East Street 
Michael Amaral 
 
Chairman Sam Obar called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Mr. Obar begins with 1034 East Street. Mr. Obar presents the EDC letter (12/14/16) and the HC 
response (12/20/16), the letter submitted by Attorney Giandomenico(1/2/17) and the Structural 
Engineering Review of 1034 East Street(12/22/16) for the record. 
 
Mr. Higgins goes over the Structural Engineering Review and says although the structure at 1034 
East Street is not practical or reasonably feasible to preserve, the project would use parts of the 
structure as non-structural features in a new building and would work with the Walpole HC 
during this process. 
 
Mr. Almeda states Mr. Giandomenico’s letter reflects the leg work done to sell the property as is 
but no one over the past few years has shown interest in preserving the property in its poor 
repair. Mr. Almeda also states he accepts the Structural Engineering Review. 

APPROVED MINUTES



 

2 

 
Mr. Ransom states he is also satisfied with the response to HC’s request.  
 
Ms. Totten states it is a good structural report and happy to have had the HC’s questions 
answered.  
 
Ms. Cochrane also states she is satisfied with the letter and report. Ms. Cochrane asks Mr. 
Higgins if the timbers are going to be used in the new development?  
 
Mr. Higgins states yes, he has done a lot of this kind of work in the past and is thrilled to do that. 
Mr. Higgins intends to be back before the HC to give updates and get the HC’s input. 
 
Christine Cochrane makes a Motion that: 
Chapter 349-5 Exception A of the Town of Walpole’s Demolition Delay Bylaw be applied to 
1034 East Street, Walpole, MA 
There is no reasonable likelihood that either the owner or some other person or group is willing 
to purchase, preserve, rehabilitate, or restore such building/or structure. 
Mr. Ransom seconds the Motion. The Motion passes 5-0-0 
 
Mr. Obar states he will send a letter to the Walpole Building Commissioner informing him of the 
Board’s vote and under Chapter 349-5 the Building Commissioner may now issue a demolition 
permit for 1034 East Street, Walpole, MA 
 
Before leaving, Mr. Higgins let the members of the HC know that members can go through the 
site again and he will work with the HC on ways of preserving and using elements in the new 
construction.  
 
Mr. Higgins and Mr. Giandomenico leave at 7:24 pm. 
 
7:25 pm Mr. Michael E. Amaral arrives. 
 
Mr. Amaral reads a prepared statement and submits it for the record. See Attached 
 
Mr. Amaral leaves at 7:40 pm. 
 
Mr. Obar states there are many opinions/ideas out there for the reuse of the Old Town Hall. Mr. 
Obar feels the purpose of Mr. Amaral’s visit was to get the HC thinking and agrees we need to 
make this a priority of the HC. Mr. Obar states that Christine Cochrane is going to be on the 
reuse committee appointed by the BOS. Mr. Obar also informs the HC that a letter has been sent 
to the MA Historical Commission and cc’d the BOS to put this on their radar. 
 
Mr. Turner states that the plan which was included in Mr. Amaral’s statement of the Fire Station 
being combined with the Old Town Hall is impossible today. The new fire station already has 
plans, has been approved by Town meeting and bids are out. He also states that public meetings 
have been held in the library regarding town plans. 
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Mr. Almeda states the drawing shown by Mr. Amaral was just an example to show how the Old 
Town Hall with additions can be reused to keep it part of the town and a public building. Mr. 
Almeda states a vacant building is not good and private may be the only pausable solution with 
deed restrictions. 
 
Ms. Totten feels all the rumors of reuse plans are not helpful and if the HC is going to take a 
position she does not want to see an old design if it is not happening and wants to see what is 
being presented currently. Ms. Totten suggests the HC should come up with a position that the 
Old Town Hall never be demolished and should further be preserved with the integrity it has. 
She states find a use to keep it’s integrity. 
 
Mr. Almeda states the HC should support the adaptive reuse. 
 
Mr. Turner states the Old Town Hall is an unique structure in town, indication of past history and 
has not been altered.  
 
Ms. Katrina Margolis leaves at 8:00 pm. 
 
Mr. Obar states the dredging at Memorial Pond is being done to preserve the pond. Mr. Turner 
states the bridge at Memorial Pond was built for the 200th and the pond was an afterthought. 
 
Correspondence 
 
Mr. Obar would like input on how the board wants to respond to correspondence. 
 
Mr. Almeda states if someone requests information on an item from a past meeting respond with: 
the minutes and if the minutes are in draft form provide them and inform the person/board that 
once the minutes are approved the HC will provide those approved minutes.  
 
Mr. Obar requests if the HC members refer to any documents to provided them for the record 
with the source. 
 
Old Business  
 
Mr Obar states the ipad will be stored at the Deacon Willard Lewis House. 
 
Barn Survey - Mr. Almeda is developing an interactive PDF form to be used in the Barn Survey. 
 
New Business  
 
Mr. Obar shares information on seminars offered by the MA HC. 
 
Mr. Obar makes a Motion that: 
The Walpole HC sponsor the seminar Administering the Demolition Delay Bylaw. 
Mr. Ransom seconds the Motion. The Motion passes 5-0-0 
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Mr. Obar states he would like to establish a list of priorities/projects for 2017 for the HC. Mr. 
Obar goes around the table and the following list is created. 

1. Registry of Deeds Profiles 
2. Old Town Hall (Assembly of Documents) 
3. National Register Nomination - Walpole Town Forest 
4. Ceremony for Union Station - Spring 2017 
5. Barn Survey 
6. House sign Project - In conjunction with the Historical Society 

 
Approval Of Minutes 
 
Mr. Obar makes a Motion that: 
The Minutes of 11/17/16 be approved as amended.  
Ms. Cochrane seconds the Motion. The Motion passes 3-0-2 
 
Mr. Obar makes a Motion that: 
The Minutes of 12/1/16 be approved as amended.  
Ms. Cochrane seconds the Motion. The Motion passes 5-0-0 
 
Update Regarding Barn at 1000 West Street, Walpole, MA  
 
Mr. Obar states the opinion of the Walpole Town Counsel states a 2 year moratorium is required 
by the bylaw and it can not be limited or changed. Mr. Obar states he has forwarded Town 
Counsel’s opinion to the applicant, Mr. Carl Swanson. 
 
 
Mr. Obar makes a Motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Ms. Ransom seconds the Motion. 
The motion passed 5-0-0. 
The meeting adjourns at 9:42 pm. 
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To: Donnell Murphy, Chairman, Economic Development Commission 
From: Samuel Obar, Chairman, Historical Commission 
Date: December 20, 2016 
 
Dear Chairman Murphy, 
 
Thank you for your letter requesting more information and an explanation of the reasoning for 
our vote to delay the demolition of the former Fales offices and machine shop at 1034 East Street 
for six months. Our Commission appreciates your interest in this issue. 
 
The town of Walpole’s Demolition Delay Bylaw (Chapter 349) governs the process through 
which the Commission reviews and votes on permits for demolition of structures that are more 
than 100 years old in the town. The Bylaw’s stated purpose is for “protecting and preserving 
significant buildings and/or structures and aesthetic resources within the Town of Walpole.” 
 
In the case of Edgewood Development’s application to demolish the structure at 1034 East Street 
(formerly known as the L.F. Fales Machine Company), the Commission first voted on November 
5 that, based on our research of the history of this property, the structures under our jurisdiction 
(being more than 100 years old) were “historically and/or architecturally significant” under the 
definition outlined in Section 2 of the Demolition Delay Bylaw. It was the view of the 
Commission that the site, as home to the former L.F. Fales Machine Company, is importantly 
associated with Walpole’s industrial history. 
 
The Commission conducted a site visit of the property on November 19, and the Commissioners 
conducted extensive research on the history of this structure. On December 1, we had a spirited 
discussion about the preservation of this property during a public hearing that had been posted 
publicly and in The Walpole Times, and as you are aware we ultimately voted 3-1-1 that the 
former machine shop and offices should be “preferably preserved.” 
 
The specific motion that was approved is as follows: 
 
The one-story building(s), historically known as the L. Fales Machine Shop, with the second 
story Fales offices at the corner of East and Elm Streets and defined as follows: approximately 
one hundred and sixty (160) feet along East Street and forty-eight (48) feet along Elm Street 
should be preferably preserved ​. 



 

 
Mark Almeda, Christine Cochrane, and George Ransom voted in the affirmative; Sam Obar 
voted in the negative; and Roger Turner abstained. 
 
It was the decision of the majority of the Commission that this is a rare and significant 
timber-framed industrial building. The former machine shop and offices contain original doors, 
floors and even hardware of the time. This structure is one of only two remaining wood-framed 
historic factories in Walpole. Once Walpole loses this important structure, there will be only one 
like it left in Walpole, on Diamond Street. 
 
The Town of Walpole Community-wide Historic Properties Survey, conducted in 2008 by 
Kathleen Broomer, noted that the Fales Machine Company was a significant “stand-alone” 
historic resource that merits further documentation. Furthermore, Willard DeLue in his “Story of 
Walpole” stated that Fales’ success helped expand our ‘Sawmill Hamlet’ from an agriculture and 
lumber/mill town into a small industrial center, helping to tell the story of expanding ironworks 
markets in Southeastern Massachusetts. 
 
The L.F. Fales Machine Company manufactured and repaired special machinery and a multiple 
needle sewing machine commonly used in heavy manufacturing. This type of machine was 
invented by Charles Fales. Based on information from a 1938 Walpole Times article, it is evident 
that the better-known companies of Kendall Mills and Bird & Son could not have fully 
functioned for so long without the machines and machine parts designed, produced, and sold to 
them by L.F. Fales. 
 
Since the Commission is specifically tasked under the town Bylaws and under state law with 
protecting and preserving our town’s historical assets, we must balance what is in the public 
interest, with what is practical and feasible. The applicant’s plans for redevelopment are not 
under our jurisdiction and thus can not affect our decisions. As discussed during the meeting, the 
majority of the Commission believes that it is possible for the structure described in the motion 
to be preserved, even if the remainder of the complex is demolished and redeveloped. 
 
During the six month delay, the Bylaw advises the applicant to make “continuing, bona fide, and 
reasonable efforts to locate a purchaser to preserve, rehabilitate, or restore such building and/or 
structure.” The Commission recommended that a structural evaluation be made and signed letter 
be submitted by a licensed structural engineer giving an opinion as to whether the restoration 
and/or renovation of the structure defined in the vote was impractical and/or infeasible. 
 
The Commission will meet January 5, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at Walpole Town Hall Room 116 to 
give the applicant an opportunity to show that these efforts have been made, and may lead to 
consideration by the Commission to modify the six-month ban on demolition per Section 5 of the 
Bylaw, “Exceptions.” 

 
Members of your committee are welcome to attend this meeting, and the Commission’s practice 
in the past has been to allow public input at our meetings even if it is not a public hearing, as 
long as they are recognized by the chairman prior to speaking. 



 

 
If you have any further questions, please contact me. 
 
On Behalf of the Commission, 

 
Samuel Obar 
Chairman 
 
CC: Liz Dennehy, Community Development Director 
 
 




























